
The Center Announces New Officers
The Board of Directors for The Center is
pleased to announce the election of a new
slate of executive officers.

LAS VEGAS, NV, UNITED STATES, December
14, 2018 /EINPresswire.com/ -- The Board of
Directors for The Center is pleased to
announce the election of a new slate of
executive officers. The Centers bylaws state that we must elect officers every two years and each
officer can serve a maximum of three terms.

Joseph S. Oddo, Jr., former Vice President of the Board of Directors and Regional Manager for

We have some work to do
and I know that with our
shared love of this
community, there is nothing
we can’t achieve.”

Joseph S. Oddo, Jr.

Cox Business has been elected unanimously to serve as
President of the Board of Directors. In a memo that went
out to staff on Tuesday evening, Oddo stated “Our first
order of business remains the same, find a permanent
Executive Director that we need, that you need and that
our community needs with the skills to be able to lead our
center with dignity, passion and strength for years to
come!” He continues to say, “We have some work to do and
I know that with our shared love of this community, there
is nothing we can’t achieve.”

In addition to a new President, a new Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary have been elected
unanimously by the board. Brian Hosier, Project Manager for Penn National has been elected
Vice President; Scott Ramer, General Manager for Findlay Honda Henderson has been elected to
Treasurer and Garrett Pattiani, Co-Founder and Publisher for QLife Media has been elected
Secretary. Hosier, Ramer and Pattiani are elated to serve in this leadership capacity for The
Center and are eager to get to work to increase our reach to the community!

The Board of Directors would like to thank our outgoing officers for their years of service to The
Center and our community! Wendy Kraft, Co-Owner of Kraft-Sussman Funeral Services departs
as Secretary, Donya Monroe, current Interim Executive Director departs as Treasurer and Wayne
Cassard, System Director for The Valley Health System departs as President. The Center is in a
better place today because of the 2017-2018 Executive Committee and we thank them for their
service. Cassard will continue as a member the Executive Committee as Past President and serve
as council to the committee.

The new Executive Committee has kicked off a year end giving campaign to support the
programs and services of The Center where supporters can give via The Centers social media
@TheCenterLV on all platforms or by texting CENTERLV to 71777.

The Gay and Lesbian Community Center of Southern Nevada, a community-based organization,
supports and promotes activities directed at furthering the well-being, positive image, and
human rights of the lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, and queer community, its allies, and low
to moderate income residents in Southern Nevada.
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